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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Alice Rich, NE NADE Director

Date:

7/13/16


Subject:
NE NADE 2016 End of Year Report
We have been experiencing increased workloads across the country.  It is no different in the Northeast, which explains the decreased NADE activity among our NE Chapters with no news to report.
However, with this said, the Vermont NADE Chapter sponsored a Senior Citizen and a Child for the Christmas and Holiday Season and

ESADE presented NADE Presentations to ten new training classes.  ESADE also did a membership drive and recruited one new member so far.  Another ESADE membership drive is planned for the fall.

For next year in the North East, we look forward to utilizing the new website with its exciting new elements, increasing our membership and NADE activities
